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Malacañang Memorandum Circular
No. 43
September 23, 1999

SUBJECT : Authorizing the Participation of
Environmental Planning Practi-
tioners in Government in the
National Convention of the
Philippine Institute of Environ-
mental Planners.

The Philippine Institute of Environmental Planners (PIEP)
will hold its Annual Convention on October 15-16, 1999 with the
theme, HEALTHY TOWNS AND CITIES IN THE NEW
MILLENNIUM, at the Manila Midtown Hotel, Pedro Gil Street
corner Adriatico Street, Malate, Manila.

In support of the government’s efforts towards developing
healthy and environment-friendly human habitats and enhancing
planning and development capabilities of government
environmental planning practitioners, city, municipal, and
provincial planning and development officers as well as urban and
regional planners in national government agencies, are hereby
authorized to attend the abovementioned convention on offical
time, with entitlement to reasonable expenses for registration and
transportation expenses, chargeable against the funds of their
respective offices, subject to the availability thereof, and to
accounting and auditing rules.

Within thirty (30) days thereafter, participants shall submit
a report on the Convention outputs, action plans and
recommendations to the Office of their respective Department
Secretaries and Head of Agencies.  Likewise, the PIEP shall
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furnish the Civil Service Commission of the convention outcome
and list of attendees.

By the President of the President:

(Sgd.) RONALDO B. ZAMORA
Execut ive Secretary


